

Connecticut Junior Soccer Association South Central District

Meeting Agenda: January 15, 2013 Meeting Number: 5

Call to Order Joseph Conte, District Vice President

Secretary's ReportMichael Galbicsek, SecretaryTreasurer's ReportMichael Hanlon, TreasurerRegistrar's ReportPatrick Duffy, Registrar

Referee Assignor's ReportRaul Marques, District Referee Assignor

Commissioner's Reports Scott Bradley, Girls Commissioner

Bill Cadwell, Boys Commissioner Brian Grindrod, U10 Commissioner Brian Grindrod, CJSA Representative

CJSA/State Report Brian Grindrod, CJSA Representative
Vice President's Report Joseph Conte, District Vice President

Old Business New Business

Adjournment Joseph Conte, District Vice President



Connecticut Junior Soccer Association South Central District

Meeting Minutes: November 15, 2012 Meeting Number: 4

Call to Order

South Central District Vice President Joseph Conte called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.

Secretary's Report

Michael Galbicsek-SCD Secretary distributed the minutes from the October 2012 South Central District meeting. The minutes were also emailed to the club Presidents and Representatives who signed up through the SCD website. Galbicsek reminded all in attendance to sign up on the website in order to receive district emails, including the minutes, prior to the SCD meetings. After a brief discussion regarding the minutes,

The October 2012 SCD Minutes / Secretary's Report was:

Approved on a motion made by: Ryan Smith, Prospect Seconded by: Chris Ruggiero, Hamden All were in favor without modification, no clubs opposed, no clubs abstained

Treasurer's Report

Michael Hanlon-SCD Treasurer reported that he has yet to receive an electronic transmittal form from every club in the district. Hanlon stated any club who fails to submit the transmittal form will be subject to the \$250.00 fine imposed by the district.

Hanlon discussed the financial statement for the district-there was a hard copy on hand and all clubs who signed up through the SCD website received a balance sheet via email. After answering all questions regarding the current balances,

The November 2012 SCD Treasurer's report was:

Approved on a motion made by: Bill Cadwell, SCD Seconded by: Andrea Duffy, South Central Premier/CJSA All were in favor, no clubs opposed, no clubs abstained

Registrar's Report

Patrick Duffy-SCD Registrar asked everyone to submit their birth certificates online. Once Duffy reviews the birth certificate the player will be eligible to participate in league play without issues. Moreover, Duffy recommended all club president review the background check system provided by the CJSA to ensure all of their coaches are registered. There were no further questions for Duffy.

District Referee Administrator's Report

There was no referee report since Raul Margues-SCD DRA was absent.

Girl's Commissioner's Report

Scott Bradley-SCD Girls Commissioner stated there were two yellow cards issued since his last report. Aside from this, all issues were minimal. Bradley asked everyone to review the SCD website for the Girls Division Champions. Information with regards to t-shirts for the winners is also available online.

Boy's Commissioner's Report

Bill Cadwell-SCD Boys Commissioner stated he has not had any issues with the boys divisions. Cadwell also mentioned that the Boys Division Champions are posted online. As with the girls, information regarding the division champion shirts is posted online.

U-10 Commissioner's Report

Brian Grindrod-SCD U10 Commissioner and Recreation Director was absent from the meeting however Michael Galbicsek, SCD Secretary reported on Grindrod's behalf. There were no issues pertaining to the U-10 divisions and asked if any clubs had information for Grindrod to email him.

State/CJSA Report

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President reported for Brian Grindrod. Conte discussed the qualifying league and answered all questions pertaining to roster side. Conte also reminded all clubs that their club proxy forms will be due at the January SCD meeting. Michael Galbicsek will send an email reminding the clubs to submit their proxy forms to Conte (via fax to his store or to the SCD meeting in January) after the first of the year.

Vice President's Report

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President did not have any official business to report however he stressed to all clubs to check to see if they submitted transmittal and/or affiliation forms. All are past due.

Old Business

There was no old business to report.

New Business

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President opened the floor to see if any club had new business to report. None of the clubs had guestions or issues.

All business being concluded, the meeting was adjourned by SCD Vice President Joseph Conte at 8:11pm.

The next meeting of the SCD will be held at the Hamden Government Center, located at 2750 Dixwell Ave. on Tuesday, January 15, 2013 at 7:00pm.

Have a terrific holiday!

Respectfully submitted by:

michel & Spelal

Michael Galbicsek, Sr.

SCD Secretary